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Canadian Society of Safety Engineering
Western Nova Scotia Chapter

April 17, 2019
Western NS Chapter Meeting Minutes
Glooscap Ventures, Hantsport, Nova Scotia
Time:

5:00 p.m.
Location:

Glooscap First Nation, 89 Fuller Road, Hantsport
In Attendance:
Larry Rosborough

SSI Consulting Solutions
Conrad LeLievre

CBCL
Wanda Balsor

Ennis Safety, Security & Consulting Group
Stacey Maguire

Glooscap Ventures
Stewart Franck

FSANS
Don Hartt 


(Guest Speaker)

Mike Carter


AVH

Eager Cadet

Consulting 

Regrets:

Janice Rahme 

Electrolab Training Systems

Bob Neilson 

Ennis Safety, Security & Consulting Group
Jeff Brett


CHSE Services
Kathy Betts


ENNIS Safety, Security & Consulting Group
1. Call to Order by Stacey Maguire, Vice Chair at 5:10 pm
2. Welcome and Introductions – Stacey welcomed and followed by a round table introduction.
3. Approval of Agenda - Stacey asked for a review and approval of the Agenda, moved by Larry and seconded by Stacey.  
4. Stacey introduced the Guest Speaker Don Hartt, Occupational Hygienist, OHS Division.  Speaking on “Understanding of Ammonia Standards of Practices, risks as related to the Ferne, B.C. arena incident. 
Don provided an in-depth presentation of the topic of Ammonia which provided all members with a good understanding of the topic.  A good discussion was held with lot of questions and answers.

Stacey thanked Don for his presentation. The Chapter will be sending Don a “thank you gift” of gratitude.

Stacey continued the meeting with Business Arising at 6:20 pm.
Stacey opened the business portion of the meeting with a moment of silence in respect and memory of Don Ross, a dear friend, college and part of our CSSE family.  Don Ross was a great leader within the Health & Safety Profession, a respected person throughout the industry and CSSE Nationally.
a. Stacey asked for a review of the March 20, 2019 minutes. There were no additions or amendments received. Motion to approve; 1st by Larry Rosborough and 2nd by Conrad LeLievre.
b. Stacey spoke of the Executive Leadership Team Meeting that was held in PEI, Member Value; the Management Guide was discussed in great detail along with the website and more to come for Chapters.

c. Chain Saw Workshop is planned and on schedule to be held at Glooscap First Nation, April 20th.

d. The Chapter will be holding at MHFA Course with the new dates being June 25th & 26th. Please contact Wanda or Kathy to register.

e. Step for Lift Walk will be held on May 11th, the Chapter will be taking part again this year with a Team entry.
f. NAOSH Week May 5th – 11th, the Chapter will be taking part in the launch this year on May 5th in Dartmouth. The Chapter will be hosting a radio Ad for NAOSH Week.

g. Stacey spoke of the Joint Chapter Meeting to be held on May 23rd at Citadel Hill at 12:30pm. The Guest Speaker will be Peter Hallett with Halifax Harbor Bridge. The cost will be $25.00 per person. The registration had been sent to members for registration on-line.

h. Stacey spoke with the members on Building Safety Partnerships in Yarmouth. Eager volunteered to support the Chapter with this and would be in contact with Stacey and Kathy to help and arrange.

i. Larry reported he had presented a “Call to Action on Diving Safely” at our March Meeting.  A letter was drafted by Larry and Paul Fynes and sent to our Chapter Chair to be reviewed by the Executive Team.  This letter has been sent to Trevor Johnson, President, CSSE National. 
New Business:
1. Larry offered to support a new membership strategy, anyone with any company information that can be provide to Larry please do so as he will provide them with Membership invite and meeting notices. Wanda to review the possibilities within C.I.M., and CSSE.

2. Kathy, Wanda and Stewart will be reviewing nominations for the Chapter and CSSE; together they will work on nominations with the Chapter and beyond by the April 30th deadline.
3. Stewart reported Janice had posted “Day of Mourning-April 28th” information on the website.  The members spoke of our Chapter becoming more involved next year to bring more awareness to the event. It is needed for an important cause.

4. Chapters AGM June 19th at 5:00pm. Location to be announced discussion was held in regards to the Blomindon Inn, in Wolfville.

5. We need to review a plan CSSE Courses for members.

6. The members discussed member communication lists to be issued to members. There are some privacy items within this being issued. National have asked that will e-mail be sent via the communication process through the chapters and direct from the CSSE Chapter website. E-mail lists are not able to be provided outside or disturbed outside the Chapter Executive communication person via the website at this point.
Chapter Reports 

a. Finance (Conrad) – Account Balance is financial sound
b. Membership (Larry) – Currently there are 22 active members and Larry will do follow-up with expired members. All members are encouraged to recruit new members and extend invites to possible members. Further updates will be presented at the next meeting.
c. Programs – (David) – David was not in attendance; report to be updated at the next meeting.

d. By-Laws (Bob) - No changes to be announced - (Wanda spoke on behalf of Bob) 
It was suggested amendments for this fiscal year, with the involvement of the Chapter Executive and a review with Chapter Members.
An opportunity was held for a “Round Table Discussion” with a brief discussion shared by members.

Conrad spoke on the Fire Fighter school fatality; this tragic accident is still under investigation.
Prior to closing the meeting, the Chair called for any remaining questions and final remarks. 

Larry moved to adjourn the meeting, 2nd by Conrad.  Adjournment 8:05 pm
Wanda and the members thanked Stacey for hosting the meeting. 

Date of next meeting – May 23rd at 12:30 pm - Joint Meeting on Citadel Hill, sponsored by the Nova Scotia Chapter.
Vision:  An advocate for safety in every workplace through education and knowledge sharing.

Mission:  To be a resource for professional development, knowledge and information exchange for our members, our profession and the public.

